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Cali, 11th June 1876
Dear Mr. Sander,
I have just received your kind letter dated 26th March. You write that the Masdevallia chimaera were dead on arrival – I could have guessed that. They cannot endure the long journey. All the same I have sent a box with each consignment. If they don’t arrive either, then let someone else collect them; I shall not get any more. The Bollea are dead, that’s a pity. I hope to hear in the next letter how the Od. roezlii and Oncid. weltoni arrived; and the 2nd and 3rd consignment of bolleas. 
You also tell me about the Onc. cirrhosum and that it is so beautiful; well, I told you that in my letter. And the flowers which I sent were so beautiful that I was most annoyed that the uncle sold them so cheaply. And you can be assured that if I write the things are beautiful, then that is the case, for I don’t hold with boasting.
You write that I should go to Ecuador in May and June. That was my intention but I am again so short of funds that I cannot depart. I don’t know why your uncle does not arrange things better. He wants to save money, but I have noticed that this journey will bring me nothing because one needs twice as much money as in Ecuador. Also, I have to sit here without being able to do anything, then I had to make the journey to Panama and missed the deadline for cashing your cheque. This is such a nonsense; had your uncle organised things better, we could have saved £100 and instead of going to Panama, I could have spent a whole month collecting here. Instead of passing time in boredom, I could have gone to Guyaquil today. And I can’t change anything. Today I am so upset that I shall give up travelling altogether if things aren’t organised better by your uncle. He seems to think that the way he deals with money questions is alright.
I don’t know if I can draw a cheque on the bank of commerce, but whom should I sell it to? Bodas & Otero will not be in the mood and Mr Lenau told me expressly that I should not draw one without an order. What shall I do? Shall I do it all the same?

Although the days seem like weeks, they do pass quickly. I wanted to send a shipment to New York, but I couldn’t. Then I wanted to send Od. roezlii, I don’t suppose anything will come of that.

I want to go to Ecuador as soon as possible. The next steamer departs on the 24th. If I send the cheque to Panama, I can have money by the 24th, I think that’s the best I can do, especially if the cirrhosum are good.

I would like to come back to Columbia but then perhaps to Frontino. I do believe it should be possible to make this journey to Guyaquil on the 24th.

You can send your letters to Señores Bunge & Co. I believe I shall receive a letter from you before I depart (Consulado de Alemania, Guyaquil). I shall expect a letter from your uncle.
Wallis had not returned from Panama when Franz was in Buenaventura. I spoke to him in Panama, Franz recovered from his illness a month ago.

Now I don’t know if I can leave on the 24th, the post goes to Buenaventura today and there is no mail until the 17th. I shall do the best I can.

Yours truly,


E. Klaboch
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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